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From:  Chairman, Board for Correction of Naval Records 

To:   Secretary of the Navy 

 

Subj:   REVIEW OF NAVAL RECORD OF   

 

 

Ref:  (a) Title 10 U.S.C. § 1552 

      

Encl: (1) DD Form 149 w/attachments  

  (2) CMC ltr 1610 MMRP-13/PERB, 21 Oct 22  

  (3) HQMC memo 1610 MMRP-50, 1 Nov 22 

          

1.  Pursuant to the provisions of the reference, Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 

enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting to remove his 

failures of selection (FOSs).   

 

2.  The Board, consisting of  reviewed Petitioner's 

allegations of error and injustice on 17 January 2023 and, pursuant to its regulations, determined 

that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  

Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 

Petitioner’s naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   

 

3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner's allegations of 

error and injustice, finds as follows:  

 

     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 

under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy.   

 

     b.  On 7 July 2022, Petitioner submitted an application to the Marine Corps Performance 

Evaluation Review Board (PERB) requesting to modify his fitness report for the reporting period 

24 October 2020 to 31 May 2021 by increasing his attribute marks for courage and ensuring the 

well-being of subordinates from “D” to “E.”  On 21 October 2022, the PERB approved the 

correction to Petitioner’s record.  Enclosure (2). 

 

     c.  In a memorandum dated 1 November 2022, Headquarters Marine Corps (MMRP-50) 

provided an advisory opinion (AO) for the Board’s consideration, recommending that 

Petitioner’s FOSs be removed.  In this regard, the AO determined that the changes made to 

Petitioner’s fitness report met the threshold for a positive correction significant enough to have 

altered the FY 2023 lieutenant colonel promotion board’s decision.  The AO explained that 






